
 1 

5th August 2022 Issue eleven 

ARAKURA SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

 

SCHOOL OFFICE  Pho

ne: 

www.arakura.school.nz 

facebook.com / Arakura School 

SCHOOL OFFICE  

Phone: 04  564  6920 

Email: office@arakura.school.nz 

 
Kia Mataora i te óEpetoma o te Reo MǕori KȊki óAirani - happy Cook Islands Language 
Week!   
  

Itôs hard to believe weôre in August already and into Term 3.  As we continue to navigate 
winter challenges, know that we are here for you.  Teachers are making every effort to be 
available in their classrooms each morning, to check in with children as they arrive and to 
be a listening ear to any that need settling to feel safe and secure before starting their learning day. 
Also awesome this week to see the steady stream of whǕnau coming in for learning conversations - 
whether face to face, Google Meet or phone conversation, catching up to talk about the childrenôs 
learning progress is important so thank you all for your participation, we really appreciate it.   
  

Breakfast Club 

A reminder that Breakfast Club is open every morning from 8.30am.  This is a great opportunity for  
connecting with each other, as well as getting that important first meal of the day. Thank you to all our 
fabulous parent volunteers for supporting this important programme. 
 
Open Afternoons 
We are inviting parents and caregivers to attend two open afternoons this term to join in your childôs 
classroom learning about different ways you can support their learning at home.  Teachers will set up 
various activities that you can do with your child, which you can then take home for home use.  Here 
are the details: 
Wednesday 24th August 2-3pm (Week 5) - literacy focus 
Wednesday 21st September 2-3pm (Week 9) - math focus 
 
 

Ka Ora Ka Ako Healthy School Lunches 

We continue to receive lunch packs for our children.  See page four of the newsletter for the menu this 
term.  The repeated menu option enables children to expand their food tastes which is a good thing as 
they grow and develop. 
  

Attendance 

Winter illnesses have forced many children to stay home missing out on learning.  This is completely 
understandable.  Attached to this newsletter is a ówinter wellness guide for tamarikiô from the Ministry of 
Education to help whǕnau. In the coming weeks I will be in touch to connect with whǕnau who have 
had low attendance to see what support we can offer.      
  

From our School Board: 
Property Update 

¶ The car park is completed with a new disability parking right by the gate                                                              

¶ The playgrounds markings and car park lines have been refreshed; we acknowledge Four                        
Winds Foundation for their contribution and to Deena Anderson, former Learning Assistant, for 
her work on grant applications. 

¶ The container that was in the car park has been moved onto the new concrete pad behind the 
hall on Saturday 6th August. We acknowledge the Chris and Melinda Leatham Charitable Trust 
for making this possible and also thank Katrina Barclay for her work to progress this project. 

¶ The sensory room is now completed and will be ready for use from Week 3.   
Health Survey 

Thank you to everyone who took part in the biannual community survey.  Your feedback is    
invaluable to the ongoing work we are doing to develop our school. 
  

  

Tute Mila 
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It has been great to see our tamariki still showing our KCR values over the first two weeks of Term 

Three. We have a couple of ways to celebrate our KCR Champions at Arakura. Our tamariki re-

ceive KCR tickets when they are seen displaying our school values of Kindness, Courage and Re-

spect. We then draw two tickets per class and these students can come and get a free Juicie or 

Moosie from the office.  

Then two tickets are picked out of the 10 previously drawn to receive a prize.  

 

Another special way we celebrate our KCR Champions is with KCR Value Awards, these are given 

to two students from each class and they receive an award for the value they have been showing.  

Once we reach 5000 tickets as a school, we have a special whole school reward. 

Here are our KCR ticket and award Champions from the last fortnight 

Do you have pre-school children that may be attending Arakura School in 2023? If so, please contact the 

office at office@arakura.school.nz to find out about enrolment. Our Deputy Principal, Alisa Wolsey,     

organises school visits and transitions. We would love for your whǕnau to join us at Arakura School, if 

you would like an enrolment pack, these are available at the school office. 
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Upcoming dates for 2022 

Tuesday 16th August Dental Van onsite 

Wednesday 24th August Open Afternoon Literacy Focus 2.00pm - 3.00pm 

Friday 26th August School Photos 

Monday 5th September Tongan Language Week 

Monday 12th September Te wiki o te reo MǕori.  

Tuesday 13th September Arakura School Board Meeting 

Monday 19th September  International Talk like a Pirate Day 

Wednesday 21st September Open Afternoon Math Focus 2.00pm - 3.00pm 

Monday 26th September Tuvalu Language Week  

Friday 30th September Last day of Term Three 

Monday 17th October First day of Term Four 

  

ϥ9t9¢ha! h ¢9 w9h a'hwL Y¬YL Ψ'Lw!bL 

 

During 'Epetoma o te reo MǕori KȊki óǔirani (Cook Island Language week), Michael went around all of 

our classrooms and shared his Cook Island culture with us. We enjoyed learning about his ukulele and 

special yellow shell necklaces, our students especially enjoyed trying on some of Michaelôs sisterôs Ura 

costumes!  

Meitaki maôata Tuirangi (Michaelôs Cook Island name) 
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Eat my Lunch supply our school lunches daily, this term they have introduced a hot meal once a 

week. Our hot lunch day is Tuesday, they work on a roster of meals for us. Below is the menu for 

term three, please encourage your child to try the exciting menu. 

¢I!bY ¸h¦ I¦¢¢ wL±9w ±![[9¸ wh¢!w¸ 

We are fortunate to have the ongoing support of Hutt River Valley Rotary at Arakura School. They   

provide our Year Four students with their very own dictionary each year. Our tamariki love receiving 

these and enjoy using them for their learning. Thank you Hutt River Valley Rotary for your kindness! 
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Winter wellness guide for tamariki 
With a rise in COVID-19, seasonal colds, flu and other respiratory infections in our communities, this 
guidance is to help you manage your childôs illness. 

KEY WELLNESS INDICATORS 

¶ Healthy young children can have up to 8 to 12 colds or upper respiratory tract infections each 
year. These are a normal part of childhood. 

¶ A child should stay at home if they appear unwell or if they develop any of these symptoms: new 
runny nose, sore throat, cough, fever, vomiting, diarrhoea, rash, they are off their food and drink 
or show signs of feeling miserable. 

¶ If a child becomes increasingly unwell and/or you are concerned about them, call your GP or 
Healthline on 0800 611 116. A child who is refusing to drink anything is likely to be very unwell. 

If an in-person appointment is required, follow your GPôs processes, which will include everyone 
wearing a mask if they can safely and practically do so. 

¶ If you or a child you are caring for develops difficulty breathing, severe chest pain, fainting or be-
comes unconscious, call 111 immediately. 

Find reliable information on how to manage colds and flus on KidsHealth and Health Navigator. 

Information about health and wellbeing of tamariki and rangatahi ï KidsHealth 

Health information for New Zealanders ï Health Navigator 

COVID-19 GUIDANCE 

If your child has COVID-19 symptoms, the child and anyone in their household with similar symp-
toms should be tested for COVID-19. 
If any household members are COVID-19 positive, other household members are at high risk of 
becoming infected. Everyone should isolate for at least seven days from the day that the first per-
son receives their positive test result or becomes symptomatic (whichever is earliest).  
All household contacts, including children, should take a rapid antigen test (RAT) on day three and 
day seven, or sooner if they develop symptoms. A person who has had COVID-19 in the past 90 
days, does not need to isolate again as a household contact. 
Anyone who experiences symptoms 29 days or longer after previous COVID-19 infection should 
test and will need to isolate if they test positive. 

 If your child: 

¶ has been isolating with COVID 19 and is feeling well after seven days, they can return to school 
¶ continues to be unwell and/or has symptoms after their seven-day isolation period has ended, 

they should remain at home to recover until 24 hours after their symptoms end 
¶ still feels unwell or their symptoms are worsening after ten days, they should not return to school. 

Call your GP or Healthline on 0800 611 116 for medical advice. 

 

 Find detailed information about COVID-19 symptoms on the Ministry of Health and Unite Against 
COVID-19 websites. 

About COVID-19 ï Ministry of Health 

Information about COVID-19 ï Unite Against COVID-19 

https://www.kidshealth.org.nz/
https://www.healthnavigator.org.nz/
https://www.health.govt.nz/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/covid-19-health-advice-public/about-covid-19#symptoms
https://covid19.govt.nz/


 

HOW TO KNOW IF YOUR CHILD SHOULD STAY AT HOME  

¶ If a child has been unwell with an illness other than COVID-19, they can return to their school 24 
hours after they have significantly improved and are behaving/eating normally. 

¶ If a child still has a runny nose or dry cough without any other symptoms such as a fever, vomit-
ing or diarrhoea, they are unlikely to be infectious and could be considered well enough to attend 
school. They should not be required to provide a doctorôs certificate or clearance to return. 

¶ Any child who has a runny nose after a change in temperature ï for example, moving from out-
doors to indoors ï or sneezes due to obvious stimuli (such as the sun or dust) does not need to 
be sent home. 

¶ Hay fever and other allergies can show similar symptoms to the common cold such as sneezing, 
a runny or stuffy nose and coughing. If a child has a history of allergic symptoms and shows one 
or more of these symptoms, or an itchy face (especially around the eyes or throat), consider if 
hay fever or an allergy could be the cause. You may want to check with the childôs caregiver to 
confirm. 

IDEAS FOR KEEPING CHILDREN HEALTHY THIS WINTER 
Follow this guidance to help keep children and whǕnau stay healthy during the winter months. 

Provide children with healthy and nutritious food to eat. Healthy eating supports immunity and helps 
our bodies to work well and feel good. 

Food, activity and sleep ï Ministry of Health 

Support children to get enough sleep. Sleep is important for restoring energy, maintaining mental and 
physically wellbeing, learning, and aiding healthy growth and development. 

Helping young children sleep better ï Ministry of Health 

Encourage and create opportunities for children to be active. Being active at home, at school, at play 
during the weekends and in the community helps children maintain good health and wellbeing. 

Activities for children and young people ï Ministry of Health 

It is a good idea to encourage children to play outdoors ï they just need to be dressed warmly during 
the winter months! 

Being outdoors helps to boost childrenôs immune systems through exposure to fresh air and enables 
them to make vitamin D from exposure to the sun. 

ACCESS TO FREE FACE MASKS 
  
More masks are being provided in the community to help stop the spread of COVID-19. You do not 
need to have COVID-19 or have COVID-19 symptoms to get free masks. 

  
Both medical masks and P2/N95 particulate respirator masks are available (with people at higher risk 
of severe illness being prioritised for P2/N95 masks). 

  
Find out about higher risk people: 

 Higher risk people ï Ministry of Health 

  
You can get free face masks by: 

Picking them up from testing centres and collection points alongside your free rapid antigen tests 
(RATs), visiting a participating pharmacy, talking to a participating GP or alternative community 
healthcare provider. 

 To order RATs online visit the Ministry of Health website. 

Rapid antigen testing (RAT) ï Ministry of Health 

Alternatively, if youôre unable to order RATs online or visit a participating healthcare provider in per-
son, call 0800 222 478 and select option 3. 

For a list of testing locations with free face masks visit the Health Point website. 

COVID-19 testing ï Health Point 

https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/healthy-living/food-activity-and-sleep
https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/healthy-living/food-activity-and-sleep/sleeping/helping-young-children-sleep-better
https://www.health.govt.nz/your-health/healthy-living/food-activity-and-sleep/physical-activity/being-active-everyone-every-age/activities-children-and-young-people
https://www.health.govt.nz/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/covid-19-information-specific-audiences/covid-19-higher-risk-people?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=COVID-19%20health%20key%20messages%20-%2028%20July%202022&utm_content=COVID-19%20health%20key%20messages%20
https://www.health.govt.nz/covid-19-novel-coronavirus/covid-19-health-advice-public/covid-19-testing/rapid-antigen-testing-rat#general_public
https://www.healthpoint.co.nz/covid-19/?covidTesting=im%3A1374240

